March 7th, 2023

The New London County 4-H Fair Board meeting came to order on March 7, 2023, at 7:03 p.m. The pledges were stated. Introductions were done. Rebekah made a motion to accept the Secretary’s report as read, Padraig seconded, and the motion passed. Juliet made a motion to accept the minutes from the special February Board meeting as read, Rebekah seconded, and the motion passed. There is a total of $11,172.21 in the treasury. Padraig made a motion to place the treasurer’s report on file, Jeremiah seconded, and the motion passed. Rebekah gave the business report. Jeremiah gave the superintendent’s report. Superintendents gave their reports. 

Old Business:
· Update on digital payment options for the ad campaign
· Discussion of the gingerbread house contest results

New Business 
· Discussion of Fair Book cover contest
· Discussion of Superintendent and Mentor meetings
· Superintendents will be going over show classes and looking over ribbons and trophies.
· Discussion of Robert’s Rules meetings
· These meetings, starting in April, will be from 6:00-6:30 p.m. before our regular Fair Board meetings and are open to any 4-H’ers who want to learn about parliamentary procedure.

Other Business
· UConn 4-H Dairy/Beef Day – March 11, 2023
· UConn 4-H Expressive Arts Day – March 18, 2023
· UConn 4-H Public Speaking Finals – March 25, 2023
· UConn 4-H Citizenship Day – April 12, 2023
· NLC 4-H Food Show – April 22, 2023

Juliet made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m., Padraig seconded, and the motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted by Elizabeth Heydon. 

